

## Sebright Primary School

Audrey Street, Goldsmiths Row, London E2 8QH T: 020 7739 653 I E: Admin@sebright.hackney.sch.uk

9 January 2024

Dear Parents & Carers

You will shortly receive some information from Hackney Council consulting with you about creating an additional resourced provision (ARP) at Sebright. This will be sent home with your child.

We both approached Hackney over a year ago, expressing our interest in having an ARP and further developing our inclusive practice. Therefore, we are delighted the council are supporting us with this.

There are already several ARPs across Hackney, but sadly, not enough spaces to offer specialist provision for all children with additional needs. As well as consultation about Sebright, there are also plans for Comet Nursery School and Stoke Newington School.

The Sebright ARP would be for children with speech, language and communication needs. As part of the school, admission to the ARP would be determined through a central panel which Ms Corpe would sit on. This would open sometime in 2025.

The ARP would be based in our learning space, an area to the left of the school office. This is an underused series of rooms which would be renovated into two classrooms and small working areas. This would be the main ARP space, but children in the ARP would be part of the mainstream school. We have been working closely with an architect's firm in developing the plans.

The Blossom Governing Body have already ratified their approval of the development of the ARP. Information has been communicated with staff. We are very excited about this next step in our educational journey and the additional support it will provide to Hackney children.

The consultation materials will explain this information in more detail as well as providing space for you to give your thoughts and opinions. Please also do not hesitate to speak to either of us if you have any questions.

Kind regards

Mr Warren & Ms Corpe















